December 8, 2016

Mr. Marc. C. Breckenridge, Director Emergency Services and Homeland Security Sheriff's Headquarters 2201 Hogback Rd., P.O. Box 8645 Ann Arbor, MI 48107-8645

Re: Amended and Restated Intergovernmental Agreement continuing the operation of Washtenaw County Hazardous Materials Response Authority

Dear Mr. Breckenridge:

I am responding to the request for approval of the proposed Intergovernmental Agreement between Washtenaw County, the cities of Ypsilanti and Ann Arbor, and the charter townships of Ypsilanti and Pittsfield. Based on the review from the Attorney General's Office, I am notifying you that I approve the proposed Agreement pursuant to the Urban Cooperation Act, 1967 (Ex Sess) PA 7, MCL 124.501 *et seq*.

Sincerely,

Rick Snyder Governor

c: Attorney General's Office, State Operations Division